


Kia Ora e te whānau,                                                             18th May 2022 
         
Unfortunately I am working from home this week as I have become a household contact.  Covid is certainly not done 
with us yet and I want to acknowledge all our staff at Bankwood who have, and continue to help us keep our Kura 
running smoothly through these challenging times.  I look forward to being back in person next week and seeing all 
our tamariki.

This week at school we are celebrating Pink Week, which helps to raise an awareness of bullying.  Our focus this 
year is what it means to be a kind friend. Teachers will be on the look out for those children who are being a kind 
friend to others and they will receive a kind friend card.  Each team has a pink box in the office where the children 
can put their kind friend cards.  The teams will have a team assembly on Friday where 4 names will be drawn out of 
the box.  These children will receive a watch that has been kindly donated by Mr Frampton,  Danica Howe’s father.  
We encourage all our tamariki to wear a dash of pink on Friday, but if you don’t have anything I am sure the 
teachers will be making some pink “accessories” in class. 

Below is the definition of bullying that we are using with our children so that they have a clear understanding of what 
bullying actually is.

When someone says or does something unintentionally hurtful, and they do it once, that’s rude.
When someone says or does something intentionally hurtful, and they do it once, that’s mean.
When someone says or does something intentionally hurtful and they keep doing it ‘over time’ when you tell 
them to stop, or show them that you’re upset that’s BULLYING!

It has been great to see that many families have taken up the opportunity of getting a free Kids Can jacket from 
school for their children.  We still have some in stock so please email office@bankwood.school.nz or text the office 
on 027 6142 515  with your child's name and room number if you would like one. 

Ngā mihi
Toni Holford

Board News
As you are aware we have currently been working on finding a new Principal.
We engaged an Auckland consultant who commented on the high caliber of applicants and how lucky 
we were!
We have appointed Hone Waudby to be our new Principal and he will begin with us on Monday 25th 
July.
He looks forward to meeting our Bankwood Whanau and working with our tamariki.
Tania Abrams 
BOT Chairperson

Dates to Remember

Last day for Lucky Book Club orders is 
Thursday 19th May.



Last week Mr Popham and Matua Vic took an enthusiastic group of our senior 
students down to Kukutaaruhi (Donny Park) to celebrate the launch of Nature 
in the City. The weather was stunning and it was a valuable experience for our 
tamariki.  As a staff we are going to explore how we can use this park to 
support our focus on environment and local histories. The link for the stuff 
article that explains the Nature in the City initiative is on School Story on Class 
Dojo.  


